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Second Vice-President Staff reported that: 
•  There is great appreciation and gratitude from faculty about the leadership provided by 

President Liang. The exceptional qualities demonstrated in this president are important, 
and hard to do. 

•  When we start talking about RRP and Board policy processes, it is important that we both 



                                 
 

 
            
        

        
 

   





                                 
 

    
 

            
               

                  
           

           
           

            
           

           
               

     
 

         
          

                
         

 



                                 
 

           
          

         
            

            
               
          

             
   

 
   

 
         

 
           

             
            

          
             

               
              

       
 

      
              

  
         

             
      

             
  

      

              
             

         

Dean Kristina Whalen provided an update about the Starfish Early Alert system. This is an 
integrated project because it is being piloted by a workgroup in Academic Affairs and Student 
Development Divisions, but it’s being funded through AEBG, SSSP, and Basic Skills Initiative. 
There is a core workgroup team of counselors and faculty members in Liberal Arts and the 
Sciences working to scale the implementation of Early Alert. You can see this in the Canvas shell, 
and there are a variety of uses. There are attendance flags, or you can raise a flag and have a 
counselor answer the question or make an appointment with the student. Our Early Alert 
Coordinator has stepped out of the role, which has provided some challenges because we now have 
scaled up the program. 

VIII. Unfinished Business 

A. Application for membership in the OEI course exchange 

Carol Reitan provided an update about the CCSF application for membership in the OEI course 
exchange. She provided some background on the course exchange, and the 6 Colleges that are 
currently participating. CCSF applied for the first cohort but were rejected likely due to the 
Accreditation crisis. There is a new application cycle, and the primary focus has been on 
supplemental services to support student success in online classes. The theme for this new cohort 
is Equity, which fits with the general goal of social justice for CCSF. We don’t know exactly what 
that means, and what effect that will have on participating in the exchange. If we do apply, and are 
chosen, we are not obligated to participate. 

The council asked a number of questions: 
•  Who gets the apportionment from the exchange? The school that offers the course gets  

apportionment.  
•  Is the second cohort focused on the courses with Course Identification (CID) Numbers? Reitan 



                                 
 

            
              

  
              

             
            

        
 
 
 

             
  

 
        

         
       

 
          

         
 

 
         
   

 
          

         
        

          
       

 
         

          
   

 
      

      
    

 
      

 
          
           

          

•  Who is defining what constitutes success in this instance? The State Chancellor’s Office is 
working with the OEI, which are primarily people like us, faculty that have taught in online 
courses. 

•  



                                 
 

         
     

 
      

 
              

           
            

           
        

           
        

         
 

           
             

   
              

             
        

            
           
           
            

       
          

 
             

      
            

          
    

 
     

 
             

             
          
          

 

being offered to compensate faculty labor, and the value of focusing on inquiry during this first 
phase of Guided Pathways at CCSF. 

C.  Proposed AP 3.18 Administrator Evaluation Pilot 

President Liang offered a brief update about the Pilot AP 3.18, and the Chancellor’s plan to move 
forward with the Pilot, and that we misunderstood some of the intentions. Comments provided 
must be attributed but will be “held in strict confidence.” President Liang also outlined how the 
Chancellor is using BP 3.18 and the language “[t]he Board delegates authority to the Chancellor to 
establish procedures for the evaluation of academic and classified administrators,” even though the 
RRP outlines a different process for Administrative Procedures. In Collegial Consultation, the 
Officers shared with the Chancellor about what happened during Chancellor Fisher’s dissolution of 
the old procedures, and perhaps that we can return to some of those procedures. 

There were a number of comments and questions from the Council: 
•  A suggestion was made to have a 3rd party hold the names of each commenter, rather than 

the immediate supervisor. 
•  Have we seen a form? No, there has been no form provided. This appears somewhat vague 

and needs to be fleshed out in more detail. It has been very unclear what the process will be, 
and what exactly the Chancellor thinks will be implemented, and when. 

•  How is it possible to complete all of this by March 1, 2018? 
•  This sets a terrible precedent for changing or piloting procedures in the future. 
•  It still seems possible to have a group comment, and to not be personally identified. 
•  



                                 
 

           
          

           
      

                
             

  
              

            
     

               
       

               
         

 
  

 
     

 
           

             
    

          
 

 
          

       
         

               
          

            
       

 
      

 
         

             
            

           
            
        

There were a number of comments and questions from the Council: 
•  A question was asked about the reasoning behind this change. The Officers described the 

Chancellor’s arguments about not limiting the pool due to the struggle of hiring 
administrator, and in particular diverse administrators. 

•  A comment was made that supported the Chancellor’s desire for a more diverse group in the 
Office of Instruction, and that perhaps some of the decisions we have seen reflect that lack 
of diversity. 

•  There was a comment about the lack of data to support these arguments about diversity and 
pool size. There has been a request from the administration for evidence to support this 
position, but nothing has been provided. 

•  A comment was made that the equivalency process solves this problem. We have a good 
process that accepts equivalency and would not inhibit being hired. 

•  There was a comment that this sets a precedent for changing the way that retreat rights 
operate, and how this might affect faculty hiring in the future. 

IX. New Business 

A. Governor’s Proposed 2018-19 Budget 

President Liang briefly oriented the Council to the new budget. Some highlights include: 
•  A new fully online Community College district to help working adults and students that are 

not already at a Community College. 
•  There is a change to apportionment, to help districts transition to a student-centered or 

performance-funding formula. 

There were a few comments and questions from the Council: 
•  Student-centered funding used to mean conducting program review, and it would be helpful 

to know if this will continue to be the case. 
•  There was a comment that looking at data for completion is based on cohort data, but this 

ignores the other students successfully completing other programs. This is a very 
proscriptive and narrow description of cohorts that affect success rates, and we have to be 
aware of how to maintain accurate information and numbers. 

B. Academic Senate 2018 Election Information 

President Liang updated the Council about the upcoming elections. There is currently a technology 
problem with our voting process, and she is currently looking at the other options to ensure we 
have only faculty members from CCSF voting. We may need to go back to paper ballots. In the 
past we have had 300-400 participants in the election. A council member suggested we contract 
with our existing IT person, even though he has recently retired. Another council member made a 
comment that paper ballots could result in decreased participation in the election. 
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Resolution 2018.01.31.04 Academic Senate 2018 Election Information 

Resolved, that the Academic Senate approve the 2018 Election Information. 

Moved: Carole Meagher; Seconded: Fred Teti 
MCU, Abstentions: None. 
Not present: Pablo Rodriguez, Marc Santamaria 

C. Administration’s Report 

Chancellor Rocha addressed the Council about a number of items: 
•  The new budget plan from the Governor: There are many issues in the State budget, 2 major 

issues that are of greatest interest and concern for CCSF. This includes the new model for 
performance-based funding, and the funding for a new online Community College. The 
Chancellor’s position is against both of these proposals. The Chancellor state that these are 
well meaning but wrong-handed. Online courses are a good idea, and we should support 
more of that at CCSF for our communities and to be financially successful. The goal should 
be 10%. 



                                 
 

           
           

        
             

          
             

          
           

             
            

        
            

      
             

              
            
           

     
        
    
       

            
        

         
    

 
    

 

•  The Chancellor spoke about the changes in additional required qualifications for educational 
administrators in AP 3.04. A council member offered some comments about the differences 
between High School and Collegiate administration, and that the role of instruction in 
educational administrators sends a message that faculty experience is the core of the 
College. This would incentivize internal candidates to participate in administration, such as 
it occurs at places like UC Berkeley. The Chancellor believes that a search committee 
should look at teaching experience, but also at other strengths. He said that hiring at CCSF 
is the toughest he has ever experienced. This, he stated, can be resolved through screening 
criteria without inhibiting the size of the pool. This hiring problem influences short tenures 
for administrators. A Council member suggested that there are alternate reasons we are 
having problems hiring, such as the Accreditation crisis and a lack of marketing. 

•  Commencement committee: A Council member asked where it would be held. When he 
consulted with the Board, they expressed some concerns that they could only express with 
their Chancellor. He asked for more data to help support the reasoning of holding it at Ram 
Stadium. There is concern from the Trustees about the weather, and the effects of sitting out 
in the weather in the stadium. The location also affects what caliber of speaker we can 
attract. The Chancellor confirmed he is still open and no decisions have been made, but we 
have to meet some core improvements: 
1.  Not having anyone sit on the metal benches. 
2.  Protection from the weather. 
3.  Better audio and visual work on the stage. 

•  There was a suggestion from a Council member that the Chancellor could hold some Town 
Halls in order to interact with faculty more regularly. Another Council member suggested 
meeting with the Department Chairs and Deans regularly as well to partner in the 
development of the College. 

X. Adjourned at 5:21pm. 
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